
Who’s Eligible? 
• English speaking 
• 65 years old and older 
• Spouses, friends, family, and caregivers 

are encouraged to also participate 
  
What’s my responsibility if I participate? 

• Respond to questions about your mood, 
health, and function 

• Complete a memory test 
• Complete a walking test 

 
How much time will it take? 

• The study visit will take 1 to 2 hours 
• There is only one study visit 
• There are 2 follow-up phone calls 

 
Will I be compensated for participating? 

• Yes! You will receive a $40 gift card 

 

 

 

New Research Opportunity: 
How Age Affects Responses on  
Routine Patient Questionnaires 

The University of Maryland, Baltimore is studying common 
patient questionnaires to see how age affects responses. 

 
 

UMB Neurology 
Research Office 

 
Phone:  

410-328-1883 

Coordinators: 
Philip Heiser 

Kimberly 
Bambarger 

Veronica Fallon 

Location: 
16 S. Eutaw Street 

Baltimore, MD 
 

CONTACT US: 

THIS STUDY IS BEING CONDUCTED AT: 
 UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND NEUROLOGY CARE CENTER BY:  

DR. LISA SHULMAN & DR. ANN GRUBER - BALDINI 
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